
SPMT Meeting Notes 
8/29/13 
 
Chuck Larrick (yr. 1), Barbara Groome (yr. 1), Tori Angelotti (yr. 1), Angie Cathcart (yr. 3), Sara Monson 
(yr. 1), Jen Doherty (yr. 3), Rebecca Cobbledick (yr. 1), Patti Griffin (yr. 2), cs, Becca, Darren 
 

1. Elected a chair – congratulations Chuck!!!  We need a TA representative.  Patti is going to 
recruit.  Then, we will need to do a paper ballot to approve/not this slate of members.  I’ll let 
you know when. 

2. ROAR Store – it has been proposed that we re-open the ROAR in the mornings from 8:00 – 8:25 
as a holding area for students to do homework, hang out, etc.  No food will be sold.  In the past 
there were issues with this taking away from breakfast.  But it was a very popular place with lots 
of good vibe going on.  Cs will talk to Angela.  For now, Sara’s last class will run the ROAR Store 
out the classroom windows to the bus alley beginning on 9/3/13.  All money goes through PTO. 

3. Coffee Shop – beginning 9/6, Mondays – Thursdays, Sara’s class will run a coffee shop in the 
lobby for adults only.  Coffee will be $1.00 unless you bring a larger mug then it will be more 
depending on the mug size.  Proceeds go to the 8th grade trip.  All money goes through PTO. 

4. Donut, coffee, hot chocolate fundraisers – beginning 9/6 we will be offering donuts, hot 
chocolate and coffee (coffee for adults only) for $1.00 each.  This will be in the lobby from 8:00 – 
8:25.  All money goes through PTO.  Proceeds go to the 8th grade trip.  Sara will see Lindsey 
about getting a volunteer to go get the donuts on Friday mornings.   

5. Fundraiser request – Book Fair Dec. 6-17 approved 
6. Please remember we do NOT do whole class restroom breaks.  This takes away from 

instructional time and can be a disruption to other classes. 
7. Please remember NOT to send groups to get water or to the restroom.  There should not be 

more than one girl or one boy out of your class at the same time. 
8. A master fundraising calendar is in the process of being developed 
9. Parents cannot take up money at athletic events 
10. Cougar Time – officially begins with small group instruction, instructional activities, etc. on 

Tuesday, Sept. 3.  Exploratory teachers are assigned to teams.  Please have instructions for 
them.  Exploratory teachers, please report to your team.   

11. We will keep the back media center door open until 8:15. 
12. The in-house techies know the laptops aren’t communicating with the printers.  Not sure what 

the issue is.  Some guy was here yesterday to do something.  I’d never seen him before so he 
may have the magic potion!  If this is not the answer cs will call Matt Whitesides. 


